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Dear Prayer Partners, Loved Ones, and Friends, October 05, 2010 
 
 

   
Two dear pastor friends 

who attended the convention 
Costa Rican Indian who accepted 

Christ with Rigo 
  

 
I returned from Guatemala with mixed emotions.  During this very 
intense period of time, God greatly blessed and used me for His glory.   
How can I explain all that occurred on this trip? 
  
My fall, two weeks before this trip, along with the many hours of sitting 
in a chair at the convention exacerbated my pain to very high levels.  I 
could not take anything for pain because it was necessary for me to be 
lucid and coherent at all times. 
  
Why do I have mixed emotions?   I am between a rock and a hard 
place.  During the convention I received a large number of new 
invitations to preach in all parts of Guatemala.   Before I left on this trip 
my cardiologist gave me strict orders to not travel, much less preach 
above 4500 feet.  This has created a very difficult problem, because 
many of these churches are above 6000 feet.  
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As you recall, a little over a month ago, I returned from preaching in 
Western Guatemala with a nitro-glycerin patch on my chest.  I had 
preached seven times in three days, each time at an altitude above 
6000 feet.   Because of severe chest pain, I was unable to complete the 
original schedule of preaching ten times, in four days, in five cities.   
Today, I could not repeat that trip because of the altitude factor. 
  
Conversations with many pastors attending the convention allowed me 
to understand how in the last three years our heavenly Father greatly 
blessed our time of ministry throughout Guatemala.  In addition to 
teaching 18 pastors seminars to thousands of Guatemalan pastors, we 
have preached in more than 64 Guatemalan churches.  I was blessed 
as many pastors greeted me with a hug and said, "Bendiciones 
(blessings) Don Carlos."   Some of these pastors told me that they and 
members from their church had gone up on a mountain to pray all 
night, asking God to bless their country with a "great revival."  
  
One pastor, who works at a Christian radio station, said his station has 
been playing my thirty- minute message on "Revival Praying" at a 
different time each day.   
  
God has given me the faith to know that a great revival will begin in 
Guatemala this year (2010).   When this revival begins I believe it will 
spread north and south to Christians in all of the countries in the 

Americas, including the United States.   As this happens, we will begin 
seeing millions come to Christ. 
  
I have believed that this great revival will begin in an area of Guatemala 
that is above 6000 feet.   You cannot understand the anguish and 
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sadness I feel for now not being able to preach in that region of 
Guatemala.    
  
During the convention, five pastors from the eastern or Caribbean low-
lands of Guatemala asked me"when can you come to speak to all of the 
pastors in our area?"   Pastors from other nearby areas also asked me 
to come to their area and preach in their churches.   The altitude 
restriction has caused me to explore, before God, my accepting their 
invitations. 
  
Travel in the low lands would be extremely painful for my neck, 
shoulder, back, and hip and I know for a certainty that I will need 
someone to travel with me.   Finances and Judy's health kept her from 
making this last trip with me.   Please pray that God will make it 
possible for Judy or Rigo to accompany me on this very difficult 2 to 3 
week trip.  Tentatively this trip would begin the third week of this 
month of October.   PLEASE PRAY 
  
Before I make this trip, God has impressed upon me to complete 
writing a small, very inexpensive to print, thirty-page booklet about 
Revival in Guatemala.   This booklet explains what God expects of 
Guatemalan Christians before HE will bless their country with a great 
revival.    A very important section of the booklet will be on "How to 
Pray for Revival".   We are asking God to allow us to have at least 

50,000 copies printed in Guatemala and then to distribute them 
throughout the country.  PLEASE PRAY. 
  
Rigo continues preaching evangelistic messages in different Costa 
Rican churches.  He and I have been planning and organizing 
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evangelistic Crusades in Northern Colombia, a crusade at the border of 
Panama and Costa Rica, and a very large crusade in Huehuetenango, 
Guatemala.  
  
We both have a great burden to hold a crusade this year in the 
Barriadas or slum areas of Lima, Peru.   For this to happen, I need to fly 
to Lima ASAP, and together with our dear brother who is a City 
Councilman of Lima, make all of the arrangements.  Our brothers’ term 
in office ends in early December and after that date, bureaucratic red 
tape will preclude our holding this greatly anticipated highly fruitful 
crusade.  
  
The people that live in slums of Lima, are people with no hope of ever 
having even the basic needs in life.   They are very similar to the 
people in the market area of San Jose, Costa Rica , where in 1968 God 
first called Judy and I to minister. These poverty-stricken people need 
to hear that there is hope in Christ Jesus.  PLEASE PRAY for me to be 
able to fly to Lima to organize and then for Rigo to hold this 
evangelistic crusade. 
  
For the last two months, Rigo and I together, have been battling his 
family's financial problems.  His telephone and then his water were 
turned off because he could not pay his bill.  "We have robbed Peter to 
pay Paul and "Demas has forsaken us"!  That is to say, we are doing 

everything possible to help Rigo and his young family to not only 
survive, but to do it victoriously.  PLEASE PRAY for Rigo's children, 
that during this time of need they will learn more how to trust, by faith, 
in the grace of God. 
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Rigo and his wife, Laura, along with Judy and I, know that God intends 
to continue using our team mightily, to glorify the name above all 
names Jesus Christ. 
  
To God be the glory for all that he has done and for all he will do, 
through this ministry, that you individually uphold in prayer and 
support financially. 

Charles and Judy Moore and Rigoberto and Laura Vega 
8687 Lemon Ave #2 San Jose, Costa Rica 
La Mesa, CA 91941  

 
www.moorereport.com  
mocb@aol.com RVA3RD@HOTMAIL.COM  
 

All Gifts to this Ministry are tax-deductible and should be made out and 
mailed to: 
                 CSC:  Mission to Latin America 
                 3357 Pecan Hollow Ct. 
                 Grapevine, TX 76051 


